
Pastor John MacFarlane 

Church Secretary        Dottie Vogelsong 

Church Custodian            Dean Shipman 

Church Treasurer Joe Pilarski 

Deacons      Brad Tilse, Ch.  Keith Heising, 

     Hunter Clingaman 

Trustees:                                    Kirk Wyse, Ed Porath 

 Church School Supt.                     Mark Chamberlain 

Junior Church Director Todd Davis  

Choir Director      Pastor MacFarlane 

Sound Director George Miller 

Nursery Directors,     Marlene Beard/Carmella Hamaker,          

                Darla Tilse, Hunter & Michaela Clingaman 

Preschool Club Directors        Todd  Davis 

Olympian Club Directors          Todd  Davis 

Word of Life Club Director                John Drinnon 

Ladies Missionary Circle President    Barb Heising 

Dorcas Circle President            Jill Baker     

Fishermen's  Club President       Del Kittle 

Librarian Carma Evers 

Security Chief  Todd Kline 

The Missionary Outreach of First Baptist Church 

Active Missionaries and their field of service: 
Miss Jennifer Andrews (Liechtenstein) 

Rev. & Mrs. Johnny Binzel (Honduras)  

Mr. & Mrs. Jon Canavan (New York City) 

Rev. & Mrs. Ken Dady (Word of Life Regional office) 

Mr. & Mrs. Tom Depew (China) 

Mr. & Mrs. Stephen Finley (Ireland) 

Mr. & Mrs. Nathan Freel (Romania) 

Mr. & Mrs. Gary Hale, (Dominican Republic)   

Mr. & Mrs. Josh Hedges(Chad, Africa)  
Mr. & Mrs. Steve Herzig,(Friends of Israel, Bellmawr, NJ ) 

Mr. & Mrs. Michael Hinson (Republic of Georgia) 

Mr. & Mrs. Steve Kissling, (Military relief) 

Mr. & Mrs. Bradly Kubik, (Mongolia) 

Mr. & Mrs. Steven Maldoff (BIMI SE  Asia Regional Dir.)   

Mr. & Mrs. Joe Mifsud (Malta)  

Mr. & Mrs. Xavier Parak, (Siberia) 

Miss Tracy Paver, (Chile) 

Mr. & Mrs. Tyson Rohrs (Push the Rock Ministry) 

Mr. & Mrs. Jacob Sechrest (New Zealand) 

Mr. & Mrs. Don Sixt (Scandinavia) 
Rev. & Mrs. Bill Smith (Brazil) 

Mr. & Mrs. Adam Walz  (Taiwan) 
 

Organizations:   

Baptist Children’s Home (Valparaiso, IN)   

Cedine Bible Camp (Spring City, TN) 

Friends Of Israel (Bellmawr, NJ)    

Our Daily Bread Ministries  (Grand Rapids, MI)   

Roloff Ministries (Corpus Christi, TX)    

Shepherds Home, (Union Grove, WI)   

Local Church:  Ladies Missionary Circle & Dorcas Circle  

 
Retired Missionaries: Rev. Skip Britton;  Rev. & Mrs. Wolford Moore 

 

Aug. 16—church picnic CANCELLED DUE TO VIRUS CON-

CERNS.—special Sunday night service inside instead. 

 

Sept 1—LMC Mtg. 

Sept 5—Fishermen’s Club mtg. 

Sept 7—Labor Day 

Sept 10—Dorcas Circle Mtg. 

Sept 22—Autumn begins 

 

August, 2020 

Lock-up Committee 

 

Jay Mohr, Ch. 

Dana Andrews 

Justin Murphy 

SUNDAY: 

9:30 am : Sunday School, 

10:30 am: Morning Worship: 

 NURSERY IS PROVIDED 

7 pm:   Evening Services 

—————————————- 

WEDNESDAY:  7— 8:00 PM 

Mid-week Services with de-

partments for all ages — 

NURSERY PROVIDED.   

Sunday School 81 

Morning Worship 136 

Evening Worship 100 

Wed. Service  8/5/20 98 

Total offering 6762.50 

Designated funds 100.00 

General Fund 6662.50 

Weekly Average for 

month of July 
8771.87 

 TONIGHT is still going to be a time of reflec-

tion and celebration.  A special video is go-

ing to be shown, highlighting the past 15 

years.  We will sing and share testimonies.   

 

Following the service, there will be a special 

gift as a reminder of the theme for this 

year’s picnic—-15 Years and S’more.   

 

Also, for the picnic, you were to have 

brought in your camping signs.  Bring those 

in and we will fill the foyer with our camping 

signs!! 

Your 

family 

campsite 

sign 

For your safety and the security of our church family, 

please lock your vehicles in the church parking lot.    

Hide anything that may be of value; ie, GPS, cell 

phones, etc.  If anything looks suspicious or tam-

pered with following a service, contact 

Bro. Todd Kline or one of our security 

men right away.  

VIRUS INFORMATION 

 As cases of COVID begin to climb, we want to 

remind our church family of the basic things you 

can do to help us keep our church family healthy: 

 

 If you are sick, running a fever, or just recent-

ly had a fever, please stay home and insure 

that there is no relapse. 

 Social distance as much as possible. 

 Physical contact is discouraged. 

 Make use of our hand sanitizer stations often 

 Masks are required unless medically, partici-

pation, or age exempted (under 10).  

 

 Thanks for understanding and hopefully, this 

will be over soon. 

...to the team who was  involved in facilitat-

ing the church directory.  From the planners 

to the greeters and everyone else who 

helped—-Thank You!   Your hard work and 

hours of planning were appreciated.  We can 

hardly wait to see the finished product!! 



Sunday 
 

 

Jr. Church 

workers: 

Kevin & 

Rachel 

Farris 

 

 

 

 

Mini Church 

Worker: 

9:15 am 
 

9:30 am 
 
 

10:30am 
 

 

 

6:40 pm 

7:00 pm 

 

Prayer time in the 
sanctuary 

Sunday School for all 
ages.  

   

Morning Worship 

 

  

 

Prayer Time 

Special 15-year 

anniversary in our 

building  service. 

   

 

Wednesday 

 

7:00 pm 
Wednesday Night 

services 

Departments for all 

ages—-except  NO VAN 

MINISTRY. 

 
MORNING CHORUSES 

Doxology 

Praise God From Whom All Blessings Flow; 

Praise Him All Creatures Here Below. 

Praise Him Above Ye Heavenly Hosts-- 

Praise Father, Son, and Holy Ghost. Amen! 

 

I’d Rather Have Jesus 

I’d rather have Jesus than silver or gold; 

I’d rather be His than have riches untold; 

I’d rather have Jesus than houses or lands. 

I’d rather be led by His nail pierced hand. 

Than to be the king of a vast domain 

Or be held in sin’s dread sway. 

I’d rather have Jesus than anything 

This world affords today. 

   

My Jesus, I Love Thee 
My Jesus, I love Thee, I know Thou art mine — 

For Thee all the follies of sin I resign; 
My gracious Redeemer, my Savior art Thou; 

If ever I loved Thee, my Jesus, ‘tis now. 
 
 

 

  

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Copied under authority of CCLI #209673 

Church office hours:  9:00 a.m. to 4:30 p.m. Tues, Wed. Thurs. 

Phone and Fax :  419-636-5813 

Church email address:  firstbaptistbryan@frontier.com 

Website:  www.firstbaptistchurchbryan.com   

   

      John MacFarlane, Pastor  

 cell phone:  419-553-6048  

Pastor’s email address :  vehjm0316@gmail.com 

Please keep all cell phones and pagers off or on vibrate during the 
Sunday School hour and all Worship Services.  
 
Also,  remember the nursery is always available as needed;  
even if your little one gets fussy after the services 
have started, feel free to take them back  to the nursery.      
Thanks so much. 

MORNING WORSHIP SERVICE 

August 16,  2020 
“Behold how good and how pleasant it is for 

brethren to dwell together in unity!” 
“Psalm 133:1 

Prelude                                                  
Welcome  & Announcements Pastor                                             
Opening Chorus                        see back of bulletin 
Prayer:  Bro. Hunter Clingaman      
Hymn #484   Still Sweeter Every Day 
Hymn #492   Jesus Loves Even Me  
Special Music                    Mr. George Miller   
Hymn #494     It’s Just Like His Great Love 
Hymn #487    Now I Belong to Jesus 

Dismissal to Children’s Church    (ages 4 thru 3rd grade) 
Chorus             see back of bulletin             
Special Music     Mrs. Marjorie Peters              
Sermon     Pastor 
Invitation Hymn #249    Just As I Am 
Dismissal Hymn #485    Revive Us Again 

 
No Greeters  will be at the door until further notice. 
  
Church Pianist:     Mrs. Rhonda Drinnon   
Church Organist                          Mrs. Linda Middleton 

Sunday, August 16, 2020 
 

EVENING WORSHIP SERVICE 

“.Except the Lord build the house, they labour in 

vain that build it...”  
Psalm 127:1 

 
SPECIAL SERVICE FOR OUR 15-YEAR  

ANNIVERSARY IN OUR BUILDING. 
   
 

Sermon by Pastor 
Nursery:  Melissa and Morgan Today’s floral arrangement is 

provided by Todd & Amy Davis 

in celebration of their 

23rd wedding  

anniversary. 

Congratulations! 

ANNOUNCEMENTS 

Attention Security Team:  Some of you have 

changed/updated your email addresses 

and/or phone numbers.  Please check the list 

at the Welcome Center and make sure your 

information is correct or make any necessary 

changes.  Thank you.   

Since we are not passing the offering 

plates, your tithes and offerings may 

be dropped in the box located at the 

Welcome Center in the foyer.   

                  Laura and Abby Wheeler 


